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On Monday July 26, The Mass of Christian Burial for Stephanie Brunton was held at St.Isidore’s Church, with 
Celebrant Father Dan Jordan;  Following the burial of Stephanie; The Family and Friends later came together 
for refreshments and fellowship at St.Isidore’s Parish Hall.

Saturday, July 31 The Life Celebration for Rosaire and Rachel Robitaille was held on this day starting at 11 a.m. 
at St. Isidore’s Cemetery; following the burial Family and Friends were invited to the Snow-Shoe restaurant for 
sharing memories and enjoying refreshments.  

Betsy Snider passed away on July 24 and her Mass of Christian Burial was held at St. Isidore’s Church at 11 a.m. 
with Father  Hahr officiating, as Betsy had requested.   Following the Mass she was laid to rest beside her 
husband Ernest Snider in St. Isidore’s  Cemetery on the 31st day of July.

  Catherine O’Neill recently attended a Mass of Christian Burial for her brother-in-law Joe Bertorelli in Nahunt, 
Mass., while there our Family members enjoyed seeing and sharing memories with one another.   It was great 
to be out and about with Family and Friends after being isolated during this pandemic.  

7/29,  The Quilting Circle met at Edith Dunlap’s home in East Fairfield for their July meeting;  WOW, what a 
lovely trip over; Edith and Richard are located in a most rural, relaxing, nature loving area imaginable.  We 
were greeted with beautiful flowers, birds singing and gracious people.  The rain followed us ladies right into 
the house. After our lunch, we worked on a few of one of the members projects.  We have completed 14 
sunshine quilts of our goal of 25.  It was a terrific afternoon,  one or the other kept us in stitches.

Tosca Smith and her Family and Friends celebrated her Birthday with her at the home of Misty McCartney’s 
home on the 31st of July , her actual date was on the 28th.   Lots of fun, memories, laughter and good food were 
enjoyed.  

The Group from Essex that came Saturday to the Village Park,  were here to Give away Clothing and stuff..They 
were so appreciative of all that came to take things that were needed.  So glad they could help, Thanks for 
coming.  They will be in Enosburg Village on August 21, Please come by for Fall Clothing..etc.

News from the Montgomery Historical Society… The Farmer’s Market continues Saturdays from 9 a-1p.m.  Our 
eclectic  TRINKETS  AND TREASUR”S Sale will be August 21 during the Farmer’s Market.  We are still accepting 
donations for the sale but they need to be dropped off there no later than August 14.  Please email us to make 
arrangements to meet you for drop off or plan to stop during the market but no later than the 14th.  Thanks!!!

Pratt Hall will be the venue for two FREE programs. # 1,  Sunday, August 8th at 2 p.m. Levi Allen, Ethan’s Black 
Sheep Brother, by Vince Feeney, Vermont Humanities Co-Sponsored with the Friends of the Library.     #2   On 
Monday August 9th at 2 p.m. Navigating Medicare.  Age Well Vermont Program Sponsored by the Friends of the 
Library.   Everyone welcome.  

Happy Birthday to: Reginald Lumbra 8/8; Charlie Carpenter, Adeline Tryhorne, Sharon Youland 8/9; Martha 
Perry, Stacy Manosh, Ricky Brooks 8/10; Marley Pratt, Liam Walker 8/11; Connie McFarland, Curly Sheltra 
8/12; Catherine O’Neill 8/13; Therese Demar, Elena Wells 8/14.

Anniversary Wishes to:  Patrick and Lara Ramey-Thomas 8/8;   Micky and Marylin Abell  8/11.

*When Rex was younger he used to do push ups, sit ups and pull ups every morning to keep in shape.  He still 
does them only now its putting on his shirt, pants and shoes.**  Enjoy and Thanks for sharing your news folks. 
M.L.T.A,



 


